January 27, 2020



# INSIDE CHARLESTON CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL

Teaching character, compassion, and confidence to the youth of West Virginia for over 90 years

#### Dear parents and students:

This weekend, I took my daughter grocery shopping- a task I usually avoid by ordering groceries online and picking them up while I am running errands. However, due to timing issues this weekend, we did it the "old fashioned" way. As we meandered through the produce, we ran into a friend from my days as a Charleston Catholic student; a dear friend and mentor; and a current Charleston Catholic parent. It was lovely to stand and chat with each of these individuals. We continued our shopping adventure and bumped into two additional CCHS parents and other friends of ours and friends of the school. With each person I was able to talk about exciting things at school- the high school basketball teams' winning weekend, the upcoming West Virginia History Bowl, and fundraising for this year's HOPE project. The enthusiasm for our community was overwhelming. And while my grocery shopping took much longer than my grocery pick-up usually does, I left the store feeling uplifted by the genuine care shown for our students by so many.

As we begin Catholic Schools Week, may we take a few moments to be thankful for the gift of the Charleston Catholic community. Our students receive an outstanding education because of the talented and dedicated faculty who teach them. They are encouraged to actively participate in their faith communities and to get involved in serving those in need in the area. Our people, our school family, is what makes our school special. While we celebrate our Catholic school this week, may we appreciate what each of us gives individually and what we are able to do when we come together.

Warmly,

Colleen Hoyer

<u>CONDOLENCES</u> – We express our sympathy to our families who have lost loved ones recently. May the souls of the departed rest in peace: middle school baseball coach Andy Higginbotham's father; Ashley Green's maternal grandmother; Hayden and Grayson Johnson's maternal grandmother; Eva Toor's maternal grandmother; and J.P. McCutcheon's paternal grandmother and sixth grade teacher Mickey Miller's mother. Please keep these families in your thoughts and prayers.

| TABLE OF CONTENTS |                    |  |  |  |
|-------------------|--------------------|--|--|--|
| Academic Updates  | Notes from the PVA |  |  |  |
| Campus Ministry   | Calendar           |  |  |  |

#### **ACADEMIC UPDATES**

FIRST SEMESTER REPORT CARDS— were mailed today. Semester grades are composed of first quarter grades, second quarter grades, and exam grades (except in sixth grade where exams are included in the second quarter grade). When you examine your child's current report card, please note that quarter GPAs are reported at the bottom of each quarter's column. The semester GPA, calculated using current semester grades, is located at the bottom of the semester average column and is recorded on a student's middle school or high school transcript. As it appears on the high school report card, the GPA is weighted. However, the unweighted semester GPA is used for extracurricular eligibility determination. The cumulative GPA (noted on high school report cards only), reported at the lower right under the teacher comments, is the cumulative grade point average for all high school semesters. Please note each of these details.

TRANSCRIPTS AND REPORT CARDS – At this time of year, there is a lot of talk about grades being recorded on a transcript. It is important for you to know what is included in a transcript. In addition to demographic information (e.g., address, phone, birthdates, etc.), academic and attendance information is recorded. CCHS does not include students' Social Security numbers on transcripts. Students' courses are listed by grade level and semester grades for each course are included with a letter grade and, beginning this year, a number grade. Quarter, exam, and conduct grades are NOT included on the transcript. Only high school courses are recorded on the transcript that will be sent to colleges during a student's senior year.

THOUGHTS ON MIDDLE SCHOOL EXAMS – Remember that the purpose of semester exams for middle school students is instructional; specifically, helping students learn how to take exams so they are better prepared for high school. For this reason, middle school exams make up only a small percentage of the overall grade. Because 6<sup>th</sup> grade exams were NOT comprehensive for the semester, their "exams" are incorporated as part of the second quarter grade and are not recorded separately. Quarter grades provide a more accurate assessment of your child's progress. Keep this in mind when reviewing report cards with your child.

**PROMOTION POLICY** – A review of the CCHS promotion policy is in order, now that first semester grades are official.

- 1.) All students (grades 6-12) must pass both semesters of <u>theology</u> in order to be promoted to the next grade level in June. The required number of community service hours and fine arts/humanities credits must also be completed before being granted a diploma or before being readmitted for the next school year.
- 2.) Promotion to grades 7, 8, and 9 is granted when a student passes both semesters in English, health/PE, math, science, social studies. If a student fails one or two semesters in any of these courses, he/she must complete summer programs, selected by CCHS for each failed semester. Failure to complete these summer requirements will result in the student being denied enrollment at CCHS in August. Middle school students failing more than two semesters in these core courses may not be readmitted to CCHS.
- 3.) Students who fail courses in grades 9-12 must enroll in CCHS-approved summer school programs during the summer following the failure to make up the credit if they wish to remain at CCHS. No more than two semesters of coursework may be earned during the summer. To graduate from CCHS, students must earn 28 specific credits in grades 9 12. Since only two summer school sessions are offered, each one worth half a credit, a student who is deficient in more than one credit (i.e., one semester of two classes or two semesters of one class) will be unable to accrue the number of credits needed for graduation.
- 4.) To be classified as a sophomore, a student must have earned 7 credits, 14 credits to be considered a junior, and 21 credits a senior. For graduation, students need 28 academic credits plus an additional credit for community service and fine arts.

<u>MAP TESTING</u>—Sixth through tenth graders will participate in the second round of MAP testing beginning Monday, February 3. Seventh and eighth graders will test February 3-5 and sixth, ninth, and tenth graders will test February 10-12. Teachers will use the information to assess growth and instructional needs at this mid-point in the school year. Make sure students get a good night's sleep and eat a healthy breakfast on test days.

#### RENWEB REMINDERS

**RENWEB CONTACT INFORMATION** –If any of your demographic information changes or if you are not receiving weekly RenWeb emails with grade reports, please update your demographic information in RenWeb. Log in to ParentsWeb through RenWeb and update your contact information by choosing "WebForms" under "School Information." Address, phone number, and email information is located in the family demographic form. If you have questions or need assistance, please call the school office.

<u>RENWEB BEST PRACTICES</u>—Weekly RenWeb grade emails offer increased knowledge to parents. However, sometimes this knowledge can translate to additional stress on students. Below please find some ideas that might help RenWeb be a beneficial experience for your family.

#### 1. Monitor grades weekly. Facilitate discussion.

By checking in weekly with RenWeb, parents are able to get the big picture of their child's week at school. Talk about what you see together. What did you learn this week? What did you do well? What did you find challenging? Were your study habits for the week successful? Do your study habits need to be adjusted for the upcoming week? Look for areas of strength and weakness.

#### 2. Empower your child.

If your child has a question about a grade or a misunderstood concept, encourage him or her to talk to the teacher first. It is important that our children know we support them as they take control of their own learning.

#### 3. Focus on the big picture.

Frequent monitoring of RenWeb places a large amount of unnecessary stress on students. Teachers create many assignments in their classes that allow students to learn and display their learning in varied ways over time. Students need to have the freedom to participate in these various activities independently and to monitor their own daily progress in their classes.

#### 4. Look for patterns.

RenWeb's itemized grade sheet can help you to identify learning and difficulty patterns. Is my child turning in homework? Did he or she earn any zeros this week? Are reading quizzes a problem? Is there a discrepancy between class work and test grades? If you see a pattern on your child's grade sheet, have a conversation about the patterns you see and decide if teacher follow-up, by either you or your child, is needed.

#### 5. Set a time to review grades that works for your family.

While RenWeb grade updates go out at midnight, grade review doesn't have to be the way your family begins Sunday morning. What makes sense for your family? When do you plan for the upcoming week? Can weekly RenWeb grade review, as well as RenWeb Lesson Plan review, fit naturally into this planning time?

















## **CALENDAR AND TUITION INFORMATION FOR 2020-21**

TUITION RATES FOR 2020-21—will be released in mid-April and invoices will be mailed at that time.

DIOCESAN TUITION ASSISTANCE— For the twenty-ninth year, the Diocese of Wheeling- Charleston will continue its tradition of offering the Tuition Assistance Program (TAP) in an effort to keep Catholic school education affordable for Catholic families who desire it but may need some financial assistance to make that dream a reality. Thanks to Most Reverend Mark Brennan's commitment to Catholic education, funds have once again been allocated for distribution to Catholic families in need of assistance. Awards are based upon a family's degree of need relative to all other applicants. Apply on-line at <a href="https://www.factsmgt.com">https://www.factsmgt.com</a>. Click on "Grant and Aid Assessment" and log in. Have your 2019 tax information available. Families with children currently enrolled or who are applying to enroll for the 2020-2021 school year should apply ASAP. Applications open February 3. The deadline is April 30. No assistance will be

available from the Diocese or from any school unless an application and all required documentation is submitted, and the fee has been paid. The application fee is \$35. The Diocese will pay \$17.50 and families must pay \$17.50.



TENTATIVE CALENDAR FOR 2020-21 – Please keep this calendar in mind as you plan for next year. Please remember that exams must be taken on scheduled exam days and students who are absent more than 5 days in a semester will have to make up those days at the end of the semester.

Thursday, August 20 Friday, August 21 Monday, September 7 Saturday, September 19 Thursday, November 5 Wednesday, November 11 Wed/ Thurs/ Friday, November 25-27

Wed/ Thurs/ Friday, December 16-18

Monday, December 21-Friday, January 1 Monday, January 4 Monday, January 18 Monday, February 15 Friday, April 2-Friday, April 9 Monday, April 12 Friday, May 28 Monday, May 31 Wed/Thurs/Friday June 2- 4

Friday, June 4

first day of school, 11:30 dismissal

first full day of school Labor Day-no school Homecoming Parent Teacher Conferences

Veterans Day-no school Thanksgiving Break exams, 11:15 dismissal

Christmas Break classes resume Martin Luther King, Jr. Day-no school Presidents Day-no school Easter Break

classes resume graduation Memorial Day-no school exams, 11:15 dismissal 8th grade moving up ceremony

#### UPCOMING EVENTS

**CCHS DRAMA PRESENTS**— ARRRe you ready to set sail on an adventure? (Ye must read the rest with a pirate accent!) Charleston Catholic drama is proud to present the WORLD PREMIER of an ORIGINAL production, A Sea Shanty: The Tale of Barnabas Prynne, written and directed by seniors Simone Coustasse and Cameron Kiss. Join us as we spin the tale of the dashing Barnabus Prynne and his journey to save the princess, his crew, and himself. You will not want to miss this Pirates-of-the-Caribbean-meets-The-Princess-Bride story of adventure, love, and betrayal. Performances will be January 31 - February 1, 2020, at 7:30 p.m. in the CCHS Commons. All seating is General Admission, and tickets will be available at the door - Adults \$10 and Students \$7. Be there... or ye might have to walk the plank!



**SKI CLUB** -- The 79 ski club student participants and teacher chaperones (Bill Mehle, Jackie Fannin, Ted Walker, Molly Linehan, Alicia Beck, Evan Underbrink and Andrea Herrick) enjoyed the first few ski trips this year! Since we were unable to ski on January 15, we will take advantage of the February 12 extra date. PLEASE REMIND YOUR CHILDREN TO LOCK UP THEIR BELONGINGS AT WINTERPLACE. They are used to being in a safe, secure environment at school and are extending their trust to the larger world at Winterplace. Parents, please be on time -- 10:30 p.m. -- to pick up your children, who are tired, and to be considerate of our teacher chaperones and sponsors who show such dedication and give a major time commitment to provide this activity for your children. Students are expected to be in school ON TIME the mornings following ski club activities. Students violating this policy will have their ski passes held for a time during the next ski club date.

THE HIGH SCHOOL SCIENCE BOOK CLUB-- reading selection for the second semester is The Rise and Fall of the Dinosaurs: A New History of a Lost World by Steve Brusatte. Any high school student may join this club. We will meet four times this semester during lunch to discuss sections of the book. Please contact Mrs. Arnold for more information. The first discussion session will be in February.

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 14 – We will carry on our annual tradition of remembering *Bobby Hypes*, a member of the CCHS class of 2008 who died of heart disease on February 5, 2006, with a "Wear Red for Bobby Day." Students may wear red sweaters/shirts with jeans or khakis with a \$2 contribution to help fund the CCHS Bobby Hypes Memorial Scholarship. The partial-tuition scholarship, awarded to a rising freshman each year, celebrates Bobby's life and reminds each of us to live as Bobby did – kindly, appreciatively, and enthusiastically. Mr. and Mrs. Hypes will visit CCHS and join us for lunch that day. Donations to the scholarship fund are also accepted.

#### FROM THE SCHOOL OFFICE

<u>HOMEWORK HOUR</u>- The school library is open to all students for distraction-free homework completion and study each week on Monday - Thursday afternoons from 3-4 p.m. Mrs. Shindle is in the library to supervise students while they work.

<u>FLU (AND MORE!) SEASON -</u> We are seeing an uptick in viruses over the last week or so. It's that time of year. Let's do the things that we can to help prevent the illness from spreading throughout our school community. First, students should wash hands frequently with soap and water for at least twenty seconds. Coughs and sneezes should be covered with a tissue or a bent arm. If a tissue is used, it should be thrown away immediately and then hands should be washed. Students who are sick should stay home from school! The CDC advises that anyone with the flu should stay home until at least 24 hours after they no longer have a fever or signs of a fever (chills, feeling very warm, flushed

PARENT ALERT COMMUNICATION TOOL—Remember that we will be using our Parent Alert text system (a Ren Web component) as a means of communication in addition to the school website (www.charlestoncatholic-crw.org), Twitter feed (text "follow cchsnews" to 40404), and RenWeb email. Make sure your contact information in RenWeb is correct and up to date! Be on the lookout for these texts with important school updates including announcements from the school office AND ALL WEATHER RELATED CLOSINGS/ DELAYS.

appearance, or sweating) without the use of fever-reducing medicine. By working together on these items we can do our

best to keep our community healthy.

<u>VIRTUS</u> – Be sure you are able to help! All parents or other adults who volunteer, coach, drive students, chaperone, etc., are required by the Diocese to complete the diocesan sexual abuse awareness training before being allowed to work with our students. Training is available online or at sessions periodically scheduled. To begin, visit the VirtusOnline.org and choose the online option. Allow 1- 1½ hours to complete the program. Print out the certificate of completion and

submit it to Mr. Villers. It is still necessary to complete the background check and sexual abuse awareness statement which can be done by clicking on the link at the school website at <a href="https://www.charlestoncatholic-crw.org">www.charlestoncatholic-crw.org</a>. If you have questions, please call Mr. Villers.

Adults who volunteer, coach, or chaperone, may be asked to update background and policy forms. Background checks must be updated every three to five years depending on your role in the school. Policy questionnaires should be updated if they were signed before 2014. Current Diocesan guidelines do not require volunteers to update the training portion of VIRTUS. Please contact Mr. Villers with any questions and to update your forms.

<u>GLOVES NEEDED--</u> The science department is in need of latex and vinyl gloves of all sizes for dissections and other lab activities. Please contact Mrs. Arnold to coordinate a donation or drop off any gloves in the office. Many thanks!

<u>OUTSIDE FORMS</u>- If your child needs to have forms filled out by teachers or other school staff for a physician's evaluation, please send them to the main office with a note. Please note that any form filled out for the purpose of evaluation must be sent directly to a specific doctor or group; forms will not be returned to the child or parent.

<u>IMMUNIZATIONS</u>--The health department asks all schools to keep students' immunization records updated. If your child has had recent shots, please send CCHS a copy of new health records. All rising 7th and 12th graders are required to have updated Tdap and meningococcal vaccines <u>before they enter school in August</u>. Once your child has these vaccines, an updated immunization record must be submitted to Mrs. Shindle.

**PROOF OF ENROLLMENT FORMS** -- for drivers' licenses and permits may be requested in the school office using the CCHS request form. It will take two school days for the forms to be completed by office staff.



<u>WANT YOUR PHOTOS IN THE YEARBOOK?</u> - So do we! Students, parents, and teachers can contribute content to the yearbook staff by uploading photos directly to our website for potential use in the book. You can share photos of sporting events, performances, school & community events, or shots of you and your friends our staff photographers might have missed. Start sharing today! Share images directly from your phone by downloading the FREE hjeShare app using school code: goirish OR:

- 1) Go to www.hjeshare.com
- 2) Enter the school code: goirish
- 3) Locate the picture (file) you want to upload. You can Ctrl+click to upload as many as 10 photos at a time.
- 4) Click Open.
- 5) Cick each thumbnail to select and enter any relevant information about the images.
- 6) Click Submit Image Information when you are done.

Be sure to share photos as soon as possible so that our staff can integrate them prior to their quarterly deadlines!

**SPIRIT SHOP**— Stop by the office to **c**heck out the new spirit shop featuring a variety of CCHS gear. We will have scarves, hats, tote bags and more!

**FREE MATH TUTORING**—As a service to Charleston Catholic students, our school's chapter of Mu Alpha Theta provides free math tutoring two days a week after school. Hours are 3-4 p.m. on Tuesdays in room 313 and Wednesdays in room 209 or 205. Just drop in, no appointments necessary!

**SOCIAL MEDIA-** Like us on Facebook (facebook.com/charlestoncatholicwv) and Instagram (@charlestoncatholicwv) to stay connected with us on social media and see some of our students' many activities!

**PRINTING SERVICES**-Paper due and printer out of ink? No worries! Take advantage of the CCHS printing service. Items needing printed should be emailed as an attachment to printer@charlestoncatholic-crw.org by 7:30 a.m. Sharing documents via Google Drive will NOT work. Printed documents will be available in the school office at a rate of 50 cents per page.

#### SCHEDULING AND ADMISSIONS FOR 2020-21

<u>2020-2021 SCHEDULING FOR CURRENTLY ENROLLED STUDENTS</u> –Scheduling/ registration forms for returning students will be distributed to students in early March. Students should be focused now on working hard in their current classes since grades and work ethic are important factors in course placement.

NEW STUDENTS FOR 2020-2021 – The Admissions Committee is now accepting applications for the 2020-2021 school year. If you have other children or are asked by non-CCHS families about the school, please refer to this section of the newsletter. Applications for all grade levels are available online (<a href="www.charlestoncatholic-crw.org">www.charlestoncatholic-crw.org</a>). Detailed instructions for completion and submission are available on the CCHS website.

**NOW** – applications available on the CCHS website

**Tuesday, February 25** – information meetings for parents of prospective students (grades 6-10). We have planned two options: 1) at 8:15 a.m. -- Following the information session in the library, parents will have the opportunity to tour the school as a group while classes are in session. 2) at 6:00 p.m. – information session in the CCHS gathering space followed by a tour of the school.

**Thursday, February 27** – prospective 6<sup>th</sup> graders visit CCHS (5<sup>th</sup> graders not currently enrolled at a local Catholic elementary school must call CCHS office to make reservations.)

Saturday, February 29 – admissions test for prospective students from 10:00 a.m. – noon - CCHS Commons Monday, March 2 – deadline for receipt of applications of students currently attending Catholic schools who wish to be given <u>first consideration</u>. Applications from area Catholic schools received after this date lose "first consideration" status and are placed in the general pool of applicants.

Tuesday, March 3 - first day applications will be processed from students in non-Catholic schools

**Friday, March 6** – deadline for all non-Catholic school students to submit applications who want to be considered in the first round of acceptances

**Friday, March 13** – first round of acceptance letters mailed (for applicants whose files are completed by Friday, March 6 – applications received after March 6 will be reviewed periodically by the Admissions Committee and notification as to enrollment status will be mailed at that time)

**NOTE** – It is rare for CCHS to accept students as juniors and seniors. Only juniors and seniors moving into the area will be considered.

## MIDDLE SCHOOL UPDATES

**NOVELS FOR SEVENTH AND EIGHTH GRADE ENGLISH**- Please be sure your children have copies of the following novels for class this semester.

8th grade English: Please have a copy of *The Outsiders* by S.E. Hinton (ISBN: 978-0142407332) by Wednesday, February 12.

**7th grade English:** Please have a copy of *Salt to the Sea* by Ruta Sepetys (ISBN: 978-0142423622) by Wednesday, February 12.

MIDDLE SCHOOL WORLD CULTURES CLUB- The next Middle School World Cultures Club meeting will be Wednesday, February 19, from 3-4 p.m. in Mrs. Hurt's room for the French celebration of Carnival. There is a \$5 fee for snack and supplies. Please e-mail Mrs. Hurt at jennifer.hurt@charlestoncatholic-crw.org to sign up. All middle school students are welcome.

GOLDEN HORSESHOE - A highlight of the eighth-grade year is the opportunity for a student to become a Knight or Lady of the Golden Horseshoe. Named for the golden horseshoes given to the early explorers of what is now West Virginia by Alexander Spotswood, the Governor of the Virginia colony, the program recognizes students for their knowledge of West Virginia history. Later this winter, eighth-grade students from all over the state will take a computerized assessment on West Virginia history, facts, and trivia. Top scorers from each county are awarded a golden horseshoe by the governor in a ceremony at the capitol in May. Kanawha County's date for the Golden Horseshoe Test is Thursday, February 27th. There is no make-up date, so please make sure that your child does not have an appointment scheduled that day! Our eighth-graders will be taking the test in the school computer lab during their WV Studies class. Students have been gathering information in WV Studies class, but additional practice quizzes can be found on the WV Culture and History website (wvculture.org) and the WV Department of Education website. Ms. Phebus also holds study sessions after school from 3:00-3:30 every Thursday.



SOCIAL STUDIES FAIR - Social studies education is essential for the preservation and improvement of our society. Effective social studies education requires the engagement of the learner in the investigation of history and its relationship to current events. The West Virginia Social Studies Fair provides this opportunity for students. All middle school students are invited to participate in a School Fair on Thursday, February 27th. Presentations and judging will take place in the Ms. Phebus' room beginning at 3:00. Winners will move on to compete in the County Fair on Saturday, February 29th, at DuPont Middle School. The State Fair will be held on Friday, April 24th at the Charleston Convention Center. An information packet was sent home with interested students. Please contact Ms. Phebus if you have any questions.

## NOTES FROM THE ACADEMIC ADVISOR

- 1.) **West Virginia Governor's Schools:** The State of West Virginia is proud to offer The Governor's Honors Schools, residential summer sessions for academically and/or artistically talented students from across West Virginia. The programs are based on the premise that West Virginia's youth must be provided with special opportunities for learning and personal development in order for them to realize their full potential. There is no cost to families of students who are accepted to these competitive programs. Those who have attended these programs in the past describe them as "life-changing." It is time to start thinking about whether this might interest your child. For more information, visit <a href="http://www.govschools.wv.gov/">http://www.govschools.wv.gov/</a>.
  - Governor's Honors Academy (GHA) Marshall University (June 28-July 18)

This program offers endless opportunities for the highest achieving rising seniors to live and study with like-minded students in an intellectually stimulating environment. Current juniors may apply. Please let Mrs. Herrick know if you are applying.

• **Governor's STEM Institute (formerly GSMS)** - current 7th grader sessions at WVU (June 25-July 3; July 5-13); current 8th graders at the Green Bank Observatory (June 28th-July 11th)

This program encourages students to delve into projects that allow them the time and opportunity to think and work like scientists, using high level mathematics and thinking skills. Current 7th and 8th graders may apply. Please let Mrs. Herrick know if you are applying.

• Governor's School for Entrepreneurship (WVGSE) - (Date & Location TBA)

In an effort to provide a dream-realizing experience, WVGSE offers high-school students the chance to dream about a new business or product and then make it happen. Young innovators are thrown into an "accelerator" atmosphere where in three short weeks, they learn about business models, design thinking, and scaling new startup ventures. There are team competitions, a pitch competition, and the opportunity to actually launch a new business venture. In fact, every young innovator will be an entrepreneur by the end of GSE. Please let Mrs. Herrick know if you are applying.

2.) **8th Grade Parent Meeting** -- Mark your calendars for Wednesday, January 29th, at 7:00 p.m. Please come to learn about high school course offerings and requirements, high school extracurricular sports and

- activities, and the path to college and careers, including resume building, scholarship opportunities, and more. It's never too early to start thinking about your child's future.
- 3.) **PROMISE** scholarship and FAFSA deadline March 1. All students in the class of 2020 must complete BOTH the PROMISE and the FAFSA applications in order to be considered for the PROMISE scholarship. Additionally, colleges and universities throughout the country use FAFSA information to determine scholarships and financial aid. Go to <a href="https://www.cfwv.com">www.cfwv.com</a> then Financial Aid Planning. (Note: Please use all zeros for the student ID number.)
- 4.) **SAT and ACT CLASS FOR SOPHOMORES AND JUNIORS** "Tricks of the Trade" is Charleston Catholic's very own SAT and ACT prep class. The course is designed by Mrs. Griffith (AP Calculus and AP Physics teacher) and Mrs. Dorsey (middle school English teacher) specifically for our students, keeping in mind what they have already learned in class and building upon that knowledge. Students will split the time equally between the two teachers, covering the math, science, writing, and reading sections. The course will begin Sunday, February 23, and will run for six weeks meeting from 5-9 p.m. in the CCHS library. The cost is \$300. Please email Mrs. Herrick at <a href="mailto:andrea.herrick@charlestoncatholic-crw.org">andrea.herrick@charlestoncatholic-crw.org</a> if you have any questions or if you wish to register your child.
- 5.) **PSAT results** for students in grades 10-11 are included in the mailing with the first semester report card. PSAT 8/9 results are available on <u>collegeboard.org</u>. Please review these detailed reports and contact Mrs. Herrick if you have any questions.
- 6.) **Juniors--mark your calendars!** On April 14, CCHS will participate in the SAT School Day (a \*free\* test administered to all CCHS juniors).

## **CAMPUS MINISTRY**

1.) Charleston Catholic's HOPE Project will host a Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser from 5:30-7:30 p.m. on Friday, February 7, in the CCHS Commons. Tickets are \$10 a plate. For children ages 5 to 10, tickets are \$5. Children under 5 eat for free. The meal will feature salad, pasta, meat or vegetarian sauces and bread. Homemade desserts will be available for a donation. All of the proceeds from the dinner will go toward the costs for the week-long HOPE project in June. HOPE works to help make homes of low income families in Wayne and Mingo Counties warmer, safer, and drier and to instill the habit of service in students with a commitment to living the works of mercy. Tickets can be purchased in the CCHS office ahead of time or at the door on February 7.



- 2.) On Wednesday, February 19, members of the Diocesan Youth Staff will join us to share their enthusiasm and extend an invitation for students to come to Camp Bosco over the summer. The camp has a variety of aspects: some for middle school, some for high school and some specifically focused on community service. Interested families can learn more at <a href="https://www.campbosco.com">www.campbosco.com</a>.
- 3.) The eighth grade retreat will be on Tuesday, February 25. Details will be sent home with students through theology classes in the near future.
- 4.) Lent begins on Wednesday, February 26, this year. Charleston Catholic students will have the opportunity to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation a few times during Lent. Each theology class will be supplied with guides of the Sacrament of Reconciliation and an Examination of Conscious in early Lent. Students are encouraged to use this resource as they consider strengthening their spiritual life during Lent.
- 5.) The Diocesan Vocations Office will visit our juniors and seniors on Monday, March 2. We will likely have a religious sister, a seminarian and a diocesan priest, each sharing how God has led them to the committed vocation that they are living today.

## **COMMUNITY SERVICE AND GIVING**

**ANNUAL APPEAL**- Just before the holidays you should have received the 2019-20 annual appeal mailing. Please consider a gift to Charleston Catholic. All gifts to Charleston Catholic benefit the students. Funds from this year's appeal will be directed toward school needs including tuition support, technology enhancements, and building upkeep. Remember that Charleston Catholic is a 501c-3 organization, so all donations are tax deductible. Thank you for your ongoing support.

HOPE 2020 – Planning is underway for our 16th summer of HOPE. We will partner again next summer with Bill & Addie Likens, who coordinate the Cabwaylingo Appalachian Mission (CAM) in Wayne and Mingo Counties. During the week of June 14-19, 2020, our group of juniors, seniors, college age alumni and adult work crew leaders will make significant repairs at the homes of several low income families and seniors. Also, some of our volunteers will assist with the construction of a new house for a family. We are committed to raising \$25,000, the amount needed to purchase all the building materials for the construction of the new home. CAM will supplement our fundraising efforts with the materials necessary to complete the repairs on the other houses at which we will work, making these houses warmer, safer, and drier. A slide show of our HOPE experience last summer can be viewed on our school website under the "Community Outreach" tab. The slide show includes photos of the new house that some of our volunteers help construct last June. The house was built for a mom and her two young children.

Please consider making a tax deductible donation, 100% of which will go toward the purchase of construction supplies. Checks can be made payable to Charleston Catholic and sent to the school office to the attention of Bill Mehle, HOPE Coordinator, or donate online at <a href="https://www.charlestoncatholic-crw.org">www.charlestoncatholic-crw.org</a> and search "Donate to HOPE."



<u>SUPPORT CCHS AS YOU SHOP</u> Kroger and Amazon both offer rewards programs that are easy to use and that benefit CCHS. Your support is much appreciated!

- 1.) The **Kroger Community Rewards is a simple but beneficial program**. To enroll, go to www.krogercommunityrewards.com and use the Charleston Catholic organization number **LH615**. Be sure you have your Kroger Plus card available when you register. Kroger Plus Cards are available at the Customer Service desk at any Kroger. To participate in the program, just register your **Kroger Plus Shopper's Card (as outlined above)**, use the card when you checkout, and Charleston Catholic will receive a check from Kroger on a quarterly basis.
- 2.) When you shop at Amazon.com, the **AmazonSmile program** will donate 0.5% of your purchases to CCHS when you log in to your Amazon account using the address http://smile.amazon.com/ch/55-0630688 (or by clicking on the link on the School Home section of RenWeb) to enroll in the program.

SHAWNEE FIELD BASEBALL SPONSORSHIP CAMPAIGN UPDATE— Thanks to everyone who has contributed to our Shawnee baseball field sponsorship campaign to date. Your generous support is making our field of dreams a reality for Charleston Catholic Baseball. Our campaign is rounding third and heading for home. Please consider helping us meet our goal prior to first pitch this spring. All gifts are welcome. Please make checks payable to Charleston Catholic High School. Credit card gifts will be accepted at the CCHS website on the Athletics page. All contributions are tax deductible.



## NOTES FROM THE PARENT VOLUNTEER ASSOCIATION (PVA)

#### All volunteers must be 100% VIRTUS compliant.

1.) Catholic Schools Week, January 27 – 31- is upon us! As an act of service to our local community, CCHS will participate in Catholic Schools Week by reaching out to community organizations. This year we are supporting six charities that make an impact on their communities. Please take note of the items below and send in any donations you are able and willing to make.

ABLE Families is a new charity for 2020. It is located in Kermit and is a nonprofit faith-based agency founded in 1995 by the Sisters of St. Joseph of Wheeling. ABLE is an acronym for Affirming, Believing, Learning and Empowering. They are dedicated to empowering families in rural West Virginia with a focus on women and children.

Below is the full list of charities and the items that they have requested. Any eighth grade parents who would like to help this week, please call Harmony Brown (304-444-9500) or Jennifer Scalzo (614-313-9293). Thank you in advance for your help with this project.

#### Monday, Jan 27 - Gabriel Project - Baby Items

- diapers (Size 5-6), formula, wipes, baby food, new or used strollers, etc.

## Tuesday, Jan 28 - Sojourners - Household Items

- bath towels, laundry detergent and dish soap, plastic silverware, etc.

#### Wednesday, Jan 29 - Bob Burdette Center - Craft supplies

- sharpies, stencils, tape, construction paper, etc.

#### Thurs, Jan 30 - \$2 Dress Down Day Trinity's Table AND Catholic Charities - Cleaning Supplies

- bleach, pine-sol, detergent, etc.

## Friday, Jan 31 - ABLE Families - School Supplies and Hygiene Products

- pencils, pens, paper, shampoo, soap, toothpaste, deodorant, etc.

#### \*\*Please bring each item on the scheduled collection day for each charity. Thank you!\*\*

- 2.) **PVA Polos and Fleece** Order forms for CCHS logo jackets (including the heavier weight grey jacket and a lighter weight black jacket, both in full zip and quarter zip), white uniform polo shirts, and green athletic/academic competition polo shirts are available on the CCHS website. For questions, please contact Kathy Atassi (304-415-0071) for jackets, Marilyn Ford (304-610-4243) for green polos, and Sara Frame (304-389-1241) for white polos. OFFICIAL UNIFORM POLOS MUST BE PURCHASED THROUGH PVA. Please note that students who are members of athletic teams and academic competition teams are permitted to wear an official CCHS kelly green polo shirt with khaki pants to school on designated dates normally home games and post-season games designated by the principal.
- **3.) CAFETERIA VOLUNTEERS** Second semester volunteer schedules have been released. Many thanks to those of you who volunteered to help in the cafeteria. If you have questions about the schedule, please contact Stephanie Sullivan (304-807-0377 or <a href="wwwsteph23@yahoo.com">wwsteph23@yahoo.com</a>). If you are unable to attend on your scheduled day, please find a sub and let the kitchen staff at school know by calling the school at 304-342-8415.



4.) **Parent involvement** is essential for the successful operation of the CCHS athletic program. Helping transport students to games and practices, working gates, being supportive of the players and coaches, attending games, and participating in the team lunch program are just a few ways that parents help. EVERY parent of an athlete is needed to support the teams! Each sport is allocated one team lunch, and guidelines and dates for these lunches

- will be distributed to parents at the beginning of each season by the team parent, once team rosters have been established. Please adhere to the guidelines.
- 5.) Athletic family passes are available through the PVA. These passes are good for immediate family members only (not cousins, in-laws, ex-in-laws, grandparents, fiancées, etc.) to attend CCHS home games. The passes do not cover away games, tournaments played at home, or any SSAC tournaments (sectionals, regionals, etc.). Cost is \$150 for all home middle school games only, \$175 for all home high school games only, and \$200 for all home games (both levels). A \$100 student or senior citizen pass for all home games is also available. Please contact Stephanie Hopkins (304-807-0052) if you have questions about these passes.
- 6.) **PVA** forms and all ordering forms for logo jackets, white polos, and green polos are still being accepted. Forms are available on the school website (<u>www.charlestoncatholic-crw.org</u>).

## PARENT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

ATTENTION: FRESHMAN PARENTS- As the CCHS tradition continues, our 9th grade class will be hosting the Baccalaureate Reception for this year's graduating seniors and their families on Thursday evening, May 21, 2020. This event takes much planning and input from the entire 9th grade class and planning is underway. We are in need of 9th grade parent volunteers to help in the following areas: decorations; food; desserts; beverages; servers; set-up/clean-up; paper products; and solicitation of bottled water and monetary donations. To volunteer or for more information please contact: Jessica Anton at 304-546-2159 or jiajla@suddenlink.net.

ATTENTION: SOPHOMORE PARENTS – Hosting Project Graduation is the tenth grade parent project. It is an all night lock-in aimed at giving the graduating class a safe and fun place to celebrate with their classmates and the junior class one last time. This year it is scheduled to be at the Charleston YMCA on Friday, May 22, 2020, from 10:30 p.m. - 4 a.m. An email was sent with details of how you can get involved. For more information, please contact Susan Malinoski at slmalinoski@msn.com or 304-542-4098. Thank you in advance!

**ATTENTION: JUNIOR PARENTS**—The juniors are in the planning phase for prom and are being encouraged to share their ideas with their parents. Any parent who would like to help should pass the word along through their student or contact Mrs. Leven at <a href="avrah.leven@charlestoncatholic-crw.org">avrah.leven@charlestoncatholic-crw.org</a>. You can sign up for Remind for periodic updates by texting the number 81010 with the message @cchsprom20.

<u>KING CAKE VOLUNTEERS NEEDED</u>-- The PVA King Cake Committee is seeking volunteers to bake King Cakes and bring them to school on "Fat Tuesday," February 25, 2020, for the students, faculty and staff to enjoy. A recipe will be provided. Volunteers may also purchase King Cakes from Spring Hill Pastry Shop. If you are interested in helping with this project, please contact Amy Tawney by email at <u>atawney@bowlesrice.com</u> or by cell at 304-546-7179.

#### HANDBOOOK REMINDERS

**LATE WORK** - Work is due on the date and in the class period assigned by teachers. Work turned in after the teacher has collected the assignment to work turned in one day late will be eligible for up to 50% of the total points possible for the assignment if the teacher chooses to accept late work. Work submitted after that date will receive zero points.

<u>UNIFORM POLICIES</u>- Uniforms are required for all students beginning the first day of school. The dress code is in effect from 7:45 a.m. until 2:45 p.m., <u>including lunchtime both on and off campus</u>. Students with uniform violations will be sent to the office by their teachers. If a student has a test, and is in violation of the uniform policy, the student will take the test and be sent to the office once the test is complete. <u>Any class time missed due to being out of uniform will be considered an unexcused absence</u>. Students sent to the office for being out of uniform will be expected to:

1. Correct the problem immediately. This may include, but not be limited to, changing clothes, removing a t-shirt, etc. The student will be counted absent or tardy from the class he/she was sent out from. Students with 1st period

violations will be counted tardy, but will not receive the automatic lunch detention if the problem is corrected immediately.

2. If the problem cannot be corrected immediately at school, parents may be notified to bring appropriate clothing to the student, take their child home to correct the problem, or give permission for their child to drive home to correct the problem. Lunch detention will be assigned to be served that day. Repeat offenders will receive additional consequences.

Students should never presume that they have permission to wear non-uniform clothing to school.

## ATHLETIC UPDATES

STUDENT-PARENT ATHLETIC COMPACT - Participation in athletics should be a positive, learning experience for our young people. There will be disappointments, but the goal is that student athletes feel supported and satisfied with the overall experience. Parents of student-athletes play an important role in helping their children learn how to participate appropriately. Parents should set the example that is expected of our students. Namely, they should exhibit good sportsmanship and show respect for everyone associated with the program. They should help establish balance in their children's lives by supporting participation in athletic and extracurricular activities while placing primary importance on academics. Parents should give consistent encouragement and support to their children regardless of the degree of success, the level of skill, and the time on the field, and they should leave the coaching to the coaches and not place their children in the uncomfortable position of having to choose between their parents or their coach. Our athletic program would not be possible without the support of our parents, and we thank you for your commitment. Additional details of the Student-Parent Athletic Compact can be found in the Parent-Student Handbook.

**NOTES ON THE ATHLETIC FACILITY** – Please drive slowly and carefully when you are at the CCHS athletic facility (and in the school neighborhood, of course!). Lots of people are on foot and we certainly don't want anyone to get hurt. Also, please park only in approved parking spaces and not along the streets or on the road. No outside food or drink is permitted in the building. Tailgating is prohibited. Students are expected to remain in the facility once they arrive for the school event. Re-entry is not permitted!

<u>ATHLETIC ELIGIBILITY</u> – Keep in mind that eligible students must have at least <u>an unweighted 2.0 grade point</u> <u>average for the semester</u> and must be in good behavioral and academic standing at CCHS in order to participate in extracurricular activities. Attaining such standards should be a given for our students.







**2020 WINTER SPORTS UPDATE**- We are in the middle of a busy winter sports season and our student athletes are working hard.

- The **high school swim teams** are strong and talented despite being small in number. The Irish have won one meet and have placed in the top three multiple times this season. They will now start focusing on regionals which will be held on February 8 at 10 a.m. at Marshall University. The State Meet will be February 14<sup>th</sup> and February 15<sup>th</sup> in Morgantown.
- The **high school boys' basketball team** is 9-3 so far on the season under first year coach Hunter Moles. They defeated AAA #1 Cabell Midland last week by a score of 70-64, but still have some big games on the horizon including Poca and Greater Beckley Christian at home. Sectionals will be March 2, 3, and 5 at the Memorial Building in Fayetteville.

- The **Lady Irish basketball team** is 10-5 and have won five in a row. The Irish are playing very well and look to keep it going as Sectionals approach. Sectionals will be February 24, 26, and 28 at the Memorial Building in Favetteville.
- The **middle school boys' basketball team** has been impressive thus far, and they find themselves in the top four at the middle of the season with a 6-3 record. The Irish will be hoping to clinch a spot in the County Tournament which will be February 24-27<sup>th</sup>.
- The **middle school girls' basketball team** has won 4 of their last 5. They are 6-4 under first year coach Ricky Nelson. The Lady Irish look to keep the win streak going and return to the County Tournament. Counties will be February 17-19<sup>th</sup>.
- This year our **high school cheer squad** competed in the WVSAAC State Game Day Competition. This was the first time the cheerleaders have competed since 2013. Their excitement was evident in their excellent performance at the competition! They placed State Runner Up! Congratulations, girls, on your success. Congratulations are also in order to coach Satin Blackwell who has been with the program for three years and assistant Stacy Mayhorn who has been with the program for two years. Their commitment to the team has revitalized the program. With a great middle school squad under first year coach Mickey Miller, the program looks to be in good hands for a long time. Good luck to both **middle school and high school cheerleaders** for the rest of the season.

Spring sports are just around the corner. All spring sports will start practice on the week of March 2<sup>nd</sup>. Good luck to all of our teams. Let's go Irish!

<u>SPRING SPORTS</u> -- Though spring still seems a way away, it is time to start planning for spring sports. Schedules are being built. Meetings will be held over the next few weeks for all spring sports. If you have questions about a particular team, contact Jacob Nelson, CCHS Athletic Director at jacob.nelson@charlestoncatholic-crw.org.







**TRAVEL**—Students may not drive to school events, such as field trips or "away" athletic events, taking place at locations other than Charleston Catholic facilities or other designated "home" locations. Students must ride to and from the event with adults (age 21 or older) who have met the Diocesan requirements for field trip drivers.

BASEBALL GAME DAY SPONSORSHIPS- Our high school and middle school baseball teams are scheduled to play 2020 home games at the Shawnee Sports Complex. While the field usage cost of our home games is included in our field sponsorship, we are responsible for the field usage cost for our practice time on the field. Please consider a Game Day Sponsorship. A \$200 donation will help us cover the cost of the field rental for practice. Your firm or company's name will be displayed at the field on your game date. Baseball Game Day Sponsor Forms are available from our athletic director, Jacob Nelson, and on the school website. Click on the "Athletics Home" tab or search "Baseball Game Day Sponsorship."

## **CONGRATULATIONS**

-to Dickinson Gould (6), Ewan Becher (7), Tony Singh (8), Noah McLaughlin (9), Kevin Hayes (10), Tiffany Lian (10), Kathryn Lakin (11), Matthew Ayoob (12), Cameron Kiss (12), and Elizabeth Shaf (12) who will be our school representatives at the 2020 Kanawha County Math Field Day on February 12. Good luck!

## **MANY THANKS**

- to all who supported the high school baseball team's spaghetti dinner on December 8. A special thanks to Niki Kurten (Class of 1995), Jo Finlayson and Tim Arden for helping to coordinate and prepare the successful and delicious fundraising dinner. Kim and Kevin Lanham, Mary Blaydes, and Traci Strickland are greatly appreciated for their work in organizing this event. And thanks to all baseball parents who contributed delicious desserts.
- to the PVA for sponsoring three Traveling Art Exhibits for three weeks this semester beginning January 27. This annual event is a wonderful learning opportunity for our students!
- to the PVA for the wonderfully delectable Christmas lunch for faculty and staff that allowed us to share a holiday meal together.
- to our winter coaches and extracurricular sponsors for their willingness to offer opportunities to our students beyond the classroom, helping them to develop all aspects of themselves.
- to Dr. Morgan Pattison on his science seminar presentation "LEDs and the New World of Lighting." Dr. Pattison's informative session was attended by over 80 high school students!
- -to parent Shawn Wheeler for the donation supporting the electronic scoreboard at the Athletic Facility. The board allows for many enhancements to the games played at the Facility!



## SCHOOL CLOSURE INFORMATION

SCHOOL CLOSINGS/DELAYS DUE TO SNOW/ICE — Though we've seen more rain than snow, it is winter and we anticipate seeing snow soon. In case they should become necessary, please be sure you are familiar with our closing and delay procedures. Remember that school closings and delays are announced on the CCHS website, are tweeted through cchsnews, and are texted through RenWeb Parent Alert.

- 1) CCHS/SHGS will NOT follow ANY of the Kanawha County Schools' weather-related procedures.
- 2) Families may connect to the CCHS website or listen to the radio/television for changes to CCHS/SHGS schedules. The following stations will be notified by 6:15 a.m. if there are changes to be made: WV Public Radio, WCHS-TV, WSAZ-TV, WOWK-TV, V100, 96.1, and WKAZ. The CCHS website will be updated, a tweet will be sent through cchsnews, and a Parent Alert text will be sent.
  - 3) If no announcements are made for CCHS/SHGS, classes will be held on the regular schedule.
- 4) **If a two-hour delay is announced, classes will start promptly at 10 a.m.** The building will not open until 9:30 to give staff time to get to school. Please do not drop off your children before 9:30!
  - 5) As always, if you cannot get your child to school for health or safety reasons, notify the school.

#### **SNOW E-DAY POLICY**

While we plan in excess of 180 days for each school year, we never know what the weather might bring. We have two days still allotted in our calendar, and hopefully we will not have to use them. However, if we use all of our days, whether for weather or any unforeseen reasons, we will activate our e-day plan. Though we hope not to need our "e-day plan," we want to alert our school community to the possibility now. In the event that the e-day policy becomes active, it will be noted on the school website and in the messages (Parent Alert and cchsnews) that announce the school closing.

If the e-day should become necessary, the following plan will be activated:

1) By 9 a.m. on days that school is closed, teachers will post instructions for their classes in the Lesson Plan section of Ren Web for the current day. Students can access this information through any internet connection, e.g., computer, iPhone, iPad, etc.

- 2) Assignments for each class will be about 30 minutes in length. Teachers will keep in mind what materials students would have available at home. Some assignments may be reading, watching videos, applying a concept, working problems, completing a worksheet, writing an essay, etc. Students without internet access may need to call a friend to get assignments. As is always the case, if students do not have access to printers at home, they can email them to printer@charlestoncatholic-crw.org.
- 3) In order for a student to count the e-day as a day of attendance in each class, assignments must be submitted within two days of school's reopening. Because there may be rare cases in which families do not have home internet access, either through a computer, iPhone, or other device, this two-day allowance is being made to allow all students the opportunity to complete assignments and count toward attendance. Students who do not submit assignments within two days of the school's reopening will be marked absent for each class for which an assignment was not completed.
- 4) Completion of each class' assignments is required. Namely, as is the case in a regular instructional day, each e-day assignment counts for a grade in teachers' gradebooks. Failure to complete an assignment will result in a zero for each assignment.

#### CALENDAR FOR 2019-20

**FAMILY TRIPS, APPOINTMENTS, ETC.** -- Please avoid taking students out of school for vacations, family trips, appointments, etc. If students miss school for any reason (including illness), it is their responsibility to find out what they missed. The policies for making up work are included in the Parent-Student Handbook. If your child is ill or will miss school for any reason, please notify the school office by 8:30 a.m. In addition, at the end of the semester students will have to stay after school to make up any time missed during excessive absences/tardies.

Please use this calendar in your planning. Please remember that exams must be taken on scheduled exam days, and students who are absent more than 5 days in a semester will have to make up those days at the end of the semester. Please note that, as is the case each school day, teachers administer tests/quizzes, have assignments due, and teach lessons on the days immediately preceding and following school holidays. Students who take extended holidays run the risk of affecting their grades.

Monday, January 27- Friday, January 31

Wednesday, January 29

Friday/Saturday, January 31-February 1

Wednesday, February 5

Friday, February 7

Wednesday, February 12

Friday, February 14

Monday, February 17

Saturday, February 22

Tuesday, February 25

Thursday, February 27

Friday, March 20

Monday, April 6

Tuesday, April 14

Friday, May 1

Friday/Saturday, May 1-2

Monday-Friday, May 4-15

Saturday, May 16

Thursday, May 21

Friday, May 22

Monday, May 25

Mon/Tues/Wed, June 1-3

Wednesday, June 3

Catholic Schools Week

ski club

winter play, 7:30 p.m.

ski club

HOPE spaghetti dinner

Math Field Day

Wear Red for Bobby with \$2 donation Presidents' Day holiday- NO SCHOOL

high school Winter Waltz, 8-11 p.m.

8th grade retreat

8th grade Golden Horseshoe Test

end of 3rd quarter

beginning of Easter break

classes resume

SAT school day test for juniors

freshman retreat

spring play

AP Testing

Baccalaureate, in evening

Graduation and Project Graduation, in evening

Memorial Day holiday

exams for 6th- 11th graders

Moving Up Ceremony for 8th graders

# JANUARY- FEBRUARY MENU

| Monday   | Tuesday   | Wednesday   | Thursday  | Friday  |
|--|---|---|---|---|
| 27- Pizza<br>Chips and salsa                         | 28- Ham & bean soup<br>Chili<br>Corn bread                  | 29- Spicy chicken<br>Sandwiches<br>Roasted potatoes     | 30- Stuffed shells<br>Garlic bread                    | 31- Corn dogs<br>Mozzarella sticks                |
| Jennifer Scalzo<br>Harmony Brown<br>Ashley Stapleton | Christie Staun<br>Courtney Lohri<br>Karrah Pauley           | Jaime Bowman<br>Chris Williams<br>Alison Corbin         | Kristi Snyder<br>David Mitchell<br>Sandra Hershberger | Ron Rushworth<br>Cary Charbonniez<br>George Metz  |
| 3-Veggie soup<br>Cheddar biscuits                    | 4- Tacos<br>Nachos  | 5- Chicken tenders<br>Buttered noodles                  | 6- Hot dogs<br>Tater tots                             | 7- BBQ<br>Baked beans<br>Mac salad                |
| Chris Hayslip<br>Debbie Swiger<br>Kip Wilcox         | Amy Monday<br>Jennifer Haynes<br>Pam Delgra                 | Stenfanie Henrich<br>Barb Haynes<br>Kristi Snyder       | Shawna Meeks<br>Paula Durst<br>Betsy Cimino           | Tara Hayslip<br>Tina Caldwell<br>Heather Harrison |
| 10-Pizza   | 11- Chicken noodle<br>soup<br>Bosco Sticks                  | 12- Chicken legs<br>Mashed potatoes<br>Green beans      | 13- Corn dogs<br>French fries                         | 14- Wear Red for<br>Bobby Day<br>Pizza            |
| Mireille Hanna<br>Alex Macia<br>Wendy Young          | Sara Frame<br>Jessica Griffith<br>Yolanda Tam               | Jennifer Wright<br>Karrah Pauley<br>Brandy Messer       | Susan Javins<br>Michelle Harman<br>Amy Hill           | Sheila Moran<br>Susan Veazey<br>Cassidi Wriston   |
| 17- Presidents' Day<br>No School                     | 18- Potato soup<br>Chicken nuggets                          | 19 - Biscuits/gravy<br>Sausage<br>Hash browns           | 20- Chicken parm<br>Ziti noodles                      | 21- Hamburgers<br>Smiley fries                    |
|  | Chris Williams<br>Jaime Bowman<br>Alison Corbin             | Keith Sayre<br>Kristina Whiteaker<br>Stephanie Sullivan | Rick Lough<br>Kim Lough<br>Trish Lusk                 | Ron Rushworth<br>Greg Bolles<br>Joanna Kirby      |
| 24- Pizza  | 25- Hot ham and<br>Cheese on pretzel<br>bread<br>Tater tots | 26- Ash Wednesday<br>Pasta Alfredo<br>Green beans       | 27- Cook's Choice                                     | 28- Mozzarella Sticks<br>Baked potatoes           |
| Jennifer Scalzo<br>Harmony Brown<br>Ashley Stapleton | Tracy Wilkerson<br>Christie Staun<br>Courtney Lohri         | Wendy Johnson<br>Jodie Breitkreutz<br>Cindy Keith       | Flectcher Arnold<br>Julie Carew<br>Pat McCutcheon     | Leroy Dumm<br>Denise Dumm<br>Cary Charbonniez     |